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“Finally, brethren, 

PRAY FOR US, 
that the word of the Lord 

may have free course, and be 
glorified, even as it is with 

you.” 
(2 Thessalonians 3:1) 

September-November 2021 

Dear Supporters,

“Therefore, my beloved brethren, be ye stedfast, unmoveable,
always abounding in the work of the Lord,

forasmuch as ye know that your labour is not in vain in the Lord.”
1st Corinthians 15:58

I desire that you may be receiving the blessings from above when you get 
this  newsletter. Our first words to you are those written by the apostle Paul. 
Sometimes we do not see too much going on, but this verse tells us that we should 
keep on because the Lord is still there. That is why we share the following news.
           
First, we thank God for Brother Colmenares. We have been praying for a couple of 
years for this family in Venezuela. One day he contacted me and introduced 
himself telling us about his need to leave his country and come to Spain. We have 
been praying for him, and last week finally, he was able to go to Spain with his 
son. He called me as soon as he arrived. I received the good news that his dear 
wife and their daughter will come next month. They already have their tickets for 
the flight. They went to his sister´s house, who lives in the northwest of Spain. 
Since we got in contact, they have been listening to our messages. Since we are 
here in Valladolid and our messages are on Facebook, they got up before 5 am to 
watch the complete service. Finally, he seems to be ready to visit our church. 
Please, pray for the Colmenares family. 
           
In three weeks, it will be one year since Fina went to be with the Lord. Time is 
flying. I have to express my deep gratitude for your beneficial prayers on my 
behalf since then. The Lord has comforted me beyond what I could ever expect. 
Thanks so much for your prayers.

        
Just recently, we have improved the 
front of our Church building. You may 
see when we got it, then when we 
painted, and now with the plate lining. 
We want to express our gratitude to our 
pastor Mike Renfrow and our home 
church, Trinity Baptist Church, in 
Wilson, NC., for the $1,000 they sent to 
help us on that project. 



The last three Sunday mornings, the Lord has laid on my heart to preach on the Second Coming of our Lord. Last 
September, we started streaming our services on Facebook and Youtube. We know that there are people in the 
States in different locations that follow us. Also in South America, various countries like Ecuador, Venezuela, and 
others. Here in Spain, people follow us from many different cities. So please pray for that new ministry and 
opportunity to reach other souls, even if we do not know them. 

Now we have started preparing for the Christmas Season. Though we are not many, we will try to do our best to 
have a Special Christmas Service and invite others to be with us.

Pray for Santi and Vero with their baby girl Paula, who plans to move closer to our church to study the Bible. 
They live some seven hours driving from Valladolid.

We want to show our gratitude for the great effort in praying and sending us your faithful financial support. We 
still acknowledge that money comes not from the trees but through your sacrifice. We can work for the Lord 
because you are helping us. Thanks so very, very much!
 
In Christ's Holy Name and at His Service, 
Your fervent missionary in Spain, 
Brother Sanchez


